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                                  Personal Care Attendant Quality

Home Care Workforce Council
600 Washington Street, 7th Floor

Boston, MA  02111 

Personal Care Attendant Quality Home Care Workforce Council

One Ashburton Place

Boston, MA 02108

Council Meeting

	Minutes
	October 4, 2011
	2:00 P.M.
	21st floor, 1 Ashburton Place 

	 

	coUNCIL

 members in attendance
	Christine Griffin, Tony Williams,  Paul Spooner, Joe Bellil, Liz Casey, Denise Harvey and Joe Tringali (by phone)

	Council members not in attendance
	Rebekah Lashman

	 Staff attending
	Jack Boesen, Michelle Byrd, Karen Langley

	 chair
	Christine Griffin

	Note taker
	Michelle Byrd

	agenda setting
	No issues were added to previously-issued agenda

	
	
	
	
	


Christine Griffin called the meeting to order at 2:10 p.m.
1. Council organizational matters
Welcome from Council’s new Chair

Christine Griffin addressed council members and the audience.  She stated that she was pleased to be back to play a role in the Council’s work.  She thanked Stan Eichner for his term as interim chair. .
Review and Approval of Meeting Minutes

Joe Bellil made a motion to approve both the general and executive session minutes from August.  Liz Casey seconded the motion and council members unanimously approved the motion. 
Open Meeting Law – Remote Access Regulations
Jack informed the council that a physically present quorum is still a statute requirement. Council members reviewed proposed amendments submitted to the Attorney General’s office regarding remote participation in Meeting of Public Bodies.  Christine Griffin asked about the timeframe for a decision.  Jack will follow-up and report back to the Council.  Paul Spooner argued that the current law regarding remote access is not compliant with the federal requirement for reasonable modification.
CY12 meeting schedule

The council reviewed the proposed 2012 schedule. Joe Bellil asked the Council to consider moving one of the meetings in another part of the state to expand the council’s outreach efforts to the disability community.  Liz Casey and Paul Spooner agreed with Joe and asked that additional effort be made to invite consumers to participate. 
Christine Griffin asked about prior outreach efforts initiated by the council.  Jack reported that the council has presented at SILC meetings and sponsored a series of consumer focus groups.  After further discussion, Christine suggested inviting members of the disability community and PCAs to a series of public meetings.  Based on high PCA worker concentration areas, some of the recommended locations include Springfield, Worcester, Lawrence, Boston and Fall River.  The first regional meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, April 10, 2012 in Worcester.  She asked that Jack and Michelle follow-up on arrangements.

Jack asked several council members to provide assistance in developing the meeting agenda.  Joe Bellil and Denise Harvey volunteered.
Joe Bellil made a motion to approve the schedule.  The motion was seconded by Paul Spooner and passed unanimously.  
2.  PCA Recruitment & Training
Update on the PCA referral directory

Karen Langley reported that approximately 1,279 consumers/employers have subscribed to the referral directory. Twenty-nine PCM agencies have trained staff using the directory. These staff members are now available to assist consumers in using the Directory.  Joe Tringali reported that Stavros skills trainers are able to assist consumers in using the directory and that directory brochures are included in their in-take materials.

Karen informed the council that approximately 9,326 PCAs registered with the directory.  Positive changes were made to the directory based on earlier survey results and a new survey is scheduled for February/March 2012.
Christine Griffin asked about the status of emergency back-up PCAs listed on the directory. Lois Aldrich reported that PCM agencies are required to assist consumers in developing an emergency back-up plan including PCA worker coverage. The directory could assist in that process.  
2011 Paul Kahn Awards for PCA Service

Jack reported that the event was a great success.  Christine Griffin remarked that while it was not a large audience, it was a very engaged and supportive one.  Paul Spooner suggested more involvement from workforce development in future events.  Joe Bellil felt that involvement of state legislators is vital to the success of the awards.  He recommended that expanded profiles of PCA’s and their consumers be included in next year’s program.   Several additional suggestions proposed by council members included a more aggressive media strategy, an added education component, and the opportunity for PCAs to visit state legislators to discuss the value of the PCA program.

PHCAST grant 
Jack updated the council on a meeting held in Shrewsbury on development of a core curriculum for the program. Liz Casey reported that many of the core competencies support the goals of consumer direction including focus on an adult learner centered model, skills training and improving communication skills.
3. PCA program developments
PCA program update
Lois Aldrich reported that contracts for fiscal intermediaries are currently up for bid.  MassHealth will award up to four awards for F.I’s.  The closing date for bids is 12/2/11 and awards will be effective March 1, 2012.  The RFR is currently on Comm-PASS.

The Attorney General’s office has contacted MassHealth regarding PCAs who have unpaid wages.  Currently there are 60 active cases involving issues related to unpaid wages to PCAs.  A series of three meetings between MassHealth, the Attorney General’s office, the F.I.’s and PCM agencies will address the issues involved and the Attorney Generals office will make recommendations needed to resolve them.

4. Labor matters
Implementing labor contract
Jack Boesen reports that the training funds are in a supplemental budget.  The Training and Upgrade Fund of 1199SEIU` (TUF) is moving forward in development of a training program.  Next steps include the development of a contract between the council and TUF. 
Labor Management Committee

Jack Boesen reported that the agreed upon topics for the next LMC meetings include training issues and review of healthcare programs on October 6th.  The November 30th meeting will focus on issues of timely payments to PCAs. 

Option 2 consumers

1199SEIU reports that Option 2 employers are not submitting union dues on behalf of their employees. Jack is preparing a letter to Option 2 consumers, detailing their responsibilities as employers to collect and submit union dues.  The letter will outline the steps they need to take to remedy the problem.
5. Council Budget matters
FY12 Council budget
Joe Bellil reviewed the current expense report with council members. 
With no other general meeting agenda items open for discussion, Christine Griffin asked the council to move to Executive Session. Paul Spooner made the motion and Joe Bellil seconded it. The motion passed after the following roll-call vote: 


Paul Spooner – aye

Joe Bellil - aye

Christine Griffin – aye


Denise Harvey – aye

Liz Casey -aye

Tony Williams left the meeting before the role-call vote due to a prior commitment.

The general meeting adjourned at 3:51 p.m. to executive session.
The council came out of executive session and the motion was made to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded and passed unanimously.  The general session adjourned at 4:11p.m.   
Respectfully submitted,

Michelle Byrd
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